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Arnold was born in Cheam and has spent all his life in Surrey.  He went to Wallington Grammar School leaving school with 7 ‘O’ 

levels and 3 ‘A’ levels and had places at Liverpool and Southampton Universities waiting to be accepted.  During his last two years at 

school Arnold was involved in the Surrey Association of Boy's Clubs playing both Soccer and Cricket for them.  They had an annual 

Cricket Match against Surrey Colts and it was after this game in 1958 that he was invited to play a couple of games for Surrey Colts.  

Thereafter he was approached to join the professional staff at the Oval on a trial basis until the end of the season the following year.  

This he accepted much to the annoyance of a couple of teachers at school who felt he should further his education but, in 

hindsight, he is sure he made the right decision.  Arnold played for Surrey CCC as wicketkeeper in the first team from 1962 until 1975.  

Over that period, they won the Benson and Hedges Cup in 1974, the County Championship in 1971 and in 1964 at Hove versus Sussex 

Arnold caught eleven batsmen in the two innings.  This was then a world record but has been equalled twice since then  

Arnold was then invited to join Sussex in 1976 for the twilight of his cricketing career, and what 5 years it was.  Tony Greig was 

Captain but in 1978 he was sacked by Sussex because of his involvement in the Packer affair and Arnold was asked to take over. They 

had a disappointing start to the season but eventually in September won the Gillette Cup, beating Somerset by 5 wickets  

 After this, Arnold’s Freemasonry seemed to take off.  He had joined Coulsdon Lodge of 

Perseverance No.5611 on 17thJanuary 1970 at the insistence of his godfather and uncle who 

were both Freemasons.  Just prior to going in the chair in 1986 Arnold joined the Royal 

Arch, quickly followed by Mark, Royal Ark Mariner, Rose Croix and Knights Templar and, in 

the 1990's, many other Orders.   

 Over the years Arnold says he has been very lucky with the various ranks and jobs he has 

received in Freemasonry, but in particular some were very special and most enjoyable.  

Grand Rank in both Craft and Royal Arch; Assistant Provincial Grand Master in the Mark 

between 2004 and 2009; District Grand Master in the Royal and Select Masters between 

2005 and 2013; Grand Visitor in the OSM in 2014, a wonderful job; Deputy Grand Marshall 

in the Red Cross of Constantine for two years; and finally, his current position as our 

Provincial Grand Summus. 

  The Provincial Grand Master had much personal pleasure in presenting W.Bro. Arnold with his Certificate congratulating him on 

behalf of everyone present on his achievement.  There to share this special day with Arnold were many Heads of Orders and Brethren 

from most of the Masonic Orders in Surrey.  After the Lodge was closed, we all retired to the bar for refreshments before moving into 

the dining room for a most convivial meal together.    
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 The Consistory was opened by the Acting President, R.Dist.Comp. Mik Barnes, Past Provincial Grand Summus.  The Provincial 

Grand Summus entered through an Arch of Steel and was welcomed by the President.  R.Dist. Comp Arnold took the Chair for a few 

minutes saying how pleased he was to be at Surrey Consistory and introduced the Provincial team, thanking them for coming along the 

support his first official visit. 

 After the minutes were taken and the accounts approved, the 

Consistory voted to donate the sum of £50 each to four charities, 

one of which was the Surrey Mark 2022 MBF Festival.  A ballot was 

taken for Brothers David Harrison and Barry Northmore of Pride of 

Surrey Conclave No 118; and Allan Thomson, Bob Woolloff and 

Nigel Harding of Surbiton Conclave No 299, to be admitted into 

the 1st Grade of the Order. 

 Brothers Allan Bob, Barry and Nigel were Obligated, Entrusted 

and Invested as Companions of the Order, 1st Grade, in an 

excellent manner by Em.Comp. Graham Rawlinson, ably assisted 

by R.Dist.Comp. Michael Barnes, Past Provincial Grand Summus, 

who communicated the signs and words, before investing the 

Candidates.   

 The Candidates were congratulated and welcomed into the Order by the Provincial Grand Summus and welcomed into the 

Consistory by the President.  Em.Comp. Simon McCarthy was declared as President Elect and Comp. Wally Maynard was declared as 

Treasurer for the ensuing year. 

After the meeting was closed, the Provincial Grand Summus posed for a photograph with members of the Provincial team and the 

members of the Provincial Grand Tzaddikim. 

 After a few drinks in the bar the Companions of Surrey Consistory and their guests sat down to a most enjoyable lunch at the 

Surbiton Masonic Hall. 
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